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March 7, 2016
GBOS Work Session Regarding Non-Profit Grants
MEETING MINUTES 
 6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  Erin Eker, Co-Chair   

 Agenda additions, revisions and final approval
GBOS Work Session Re: Non-Profit Grants Agenda 
Announcements:
· LUC/GBOS Joint meeting is Monday, March 21, 2016 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

· Municipal Election is Tuesday, April 5, 2016

· GBOS/MOA Quarterly Meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 25, 2016 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room

Business:
1. Review of current GBOS Non-profit recreation grant structure
Kyle Kelley presents non-profit recreation grant information and staff recommendations.

Historically, GBOS grants have run from 23,000 to $87,000 with an average of $46,000.  Last year approximately $50,000 was approved in GBOS non-profit rec grant funds. Overall, GBOS non-profit grants represent approximately 25% of the parks and rec budget.  

Grant amounts are not budgeted prior to grant cycle, and amounts are determined in the final budget meeting in October.  The amount allocated to grants is driven by the number of grants requested and the amounts of funding requested in grant applications.  In order to have a better idea of what the overall parks and rec budget is going to look like and do a better job budgeting other projects in parks and rec, staff suggests identifying a budget for grants prior to grant cycle.  Grantees will know how much money is budgeted for grants and can make their requests with that information.  Staff recommends hard funding for Four Valleys Community School (FVCS) and a Memorandum of Agreement between parks and rec and FVCS.  This would remove FVCS from the need to apply for GBOS grant and would give them a firm amount for their budget purposes.  FVCS could provide report back to GBOS once or twice a year to keep in touch on projects and progress.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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As a general idea, staff recommendation is for $31,000 to be available for non-profit grants, and hard funding to FVCS of $15,000.

Goal of this is not to cut funding for grants or for FVCS, but to have a better idea of budget prior to October approval.

Tommy O’Malley asks how GBOS would add to the funding, if they want to.  Kyle answers that these are line items in the budget, so they can be added to or lowered through the regular GBOS budget process.  He expresses concern that potential increases in cost of public safety and fire hall construction could negatively impact the non-profits.

Sam Daniel states that it will be helpful for non-profits to know how much funding is available overall.  Erin Eker adds that the structure of GBOS changes over time and sometimes is not as willing to fund non-profit rec programs.  It will be helpful for GBOS to have a more clear direction on funding of FVCS and other programs.

Catherine McDermott, Exec Director of FVCS states that they can definitely use additional funding.  Increasing number of programs, particularly in summer, increased cost of using new school facility.  Snow Classic has not yet become a big fundraiser, and although FVCS seeks funding from other sources, FVCS is self-funded as there is little interest by other groups for funding programs outside of the Anchorage Bowl.  Request from prior GBOS boards has been to lower request for funding each year, which FVCS has tried to do.  More funding would be a great help in their mission to provide rec programs for all.
Group discusses the overall format, and is mostly in favor of the change.  All agree that FVCS provides the bulk of the programs that this funding is designed to support.

Group discusses anomaly years, when the non-profit grant funding was higher than average.  2008/09 were the years that Forest Fair paved some of the park paths.  After that, capital project funding was eliminated from programs.  The year after there was no Forest Fair and no grants were distributed by Forest Fair committee, there were more requests for non-profit grant funding.  Special funding for Nordic 5K loop when it was under construction.
GBOS discusses that if there were special projects that came up, they could find funding for them in the budget.

Group discusses various funding scenarios:

$31,000 in grants


$15,000 to FVCS

$32,000 in grants


$18,000 to FVCS

$30,000 in grants


$20,000 to FVCS

Group is supportive of trying this method for a couple of years.

Overall budget allocation appears to be between $46,000-$50,000.

Group can consider and vote on this at regular GBOS meeting in March.

Tommy O’Malley asks how the grant application will change.  Kyle states that the narrative can be changed to explain the total grant budget and that there are typically 4-5 groups (other than FVCS) who apply for the grants.  This should give applicants a good idea of what their overall funding request should be.

2. Summary of 2015 budget

Kyle Kelley provided a presentation on the outcome of the 2015 budget.

Public works/roads:

On target.  Street lights will increase (new roads and maintenance on the lights themselves).  Most city lights are LED, which are more efficient. 

Continuing to budget buffer for road work in the fall season.  Making progress on road maintenance projects as budget and weather allow.
MOA accounting “found” $49,999 that was placed in undesignated fund, in addition to 
$50,000 that GBOS placed in fund.

Parks and Rec:
On target.  Parks and rec was unable to hire funded summer position in 2015, providing surplus of $28,000.

Revenues received for permit fees, campground and community room.

Fire Department:

GBOS contract funds the bottom line, but the line items have been historically left blank. It is a goal to work with Fire Department to clarify the line items so that GBOS has a better idea what their blanket funding is actually going toward.

Accounting discrepancy in IGC’s is being worked through.  Fire Dept should be getting credit back shortly.

Jerry Fox seeks clarification that the GBOS funds approx $600,000 for Fire Department  but the total cost to taxpayers is closer to $800,000.

Kyle reminds group that the bids for Fire Hall construction are to be opened this Thursday, so potential cost over-run will be known soon.

Action Item Updates as assigned:

None

Request for Executive Session:
None
Adjourn 7:12PM
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